
Dates to Remember
Friday June 23, 2023
Last Day of Term 2. 
Free Dress & Whacky Hair Day
Students dismissed at 2:30pm

Monday July  10, 2023
First day of Term 3
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Respect for self, others, learning and environment.

June 16  , 2023

Newsletter

2023 CSEF Applications close 
June 23

If you have a Health Care Card 
you may be eligible for a CSEF 

payment. Applications close 
soon so come into the school 

office to collect your 
application form. Remember to 

bring your HCC with you

Did you know…
Did you know that the largest organ in 
your body is your skin?
Your skin makes up about 15% of your 
overall body weight and the average 
adult has approximately 2 square 
meters of skin on their body. The 
thickest skin in on your feet, while the 
thinnest is your eyelids. A square inch 
of skin has close to 300 sweat glands, 
imagine how many sweat gland on your 
entire body?

From the Principal…

Dear Families,

As we approach the end of term I would like to reflect on the many 
successes and achievements of our students. We recently completed 
a series of assessments for the end of semester reports and the 
growth the students have made is outstanding. We were all extremely 
impressed with the behaviour and enthusiasm of the students at the 
various excursions and sports events this term. The students should 
be proud of all their effort and hard work.

Students in years 4-6 recently completed the AToSS (Attitude to 
School Survey). The results reflected data that we have collected 
across the year. It was pleasing to see that continued improvement 
across the last few years. The vast majority of students stated that 
they enjoy school, their teacher cares about them, all students feel  
included and there is an adult at the school that believes in them. It is 
very pleasing to see that our improved wellbeing strategies are having 
a positive impact on students.

We would like to remind families of the importance of home reading. 
Reading each night of the holidays will help your child retain the skills 
taught throughout the term. There is a significant difference between 
the students that read at home and those that do not. Reading makes 
up the vast majority of our homework expectations due to the positive 
impact it has on learning.

Lastly, you will most likely have received an email with the latest 
policy updates. We have a number of policies that are updated each 
year, with all current policies available on our website: 
www.cranbournepark.vic.edu.au/page/107/

As this is the last newsletter of the term, I would like to wish you all a 
very happy, safe and relaxing break. We look forward to students 
returning on 10 July, 2023

Michael Youngs

Assistant Principal 

http://www.cranbournepark.vic.edu.au/page/107/
http://www.cranbournepark.vic.edu.au/page/107/


Bunnings Fundraising 
In May a few brave volunteers endured the elements to raise funds for the library. The goal 
was to raise enough money to replace the brown library couches with some fresh new 
furniture. We are so excited to let the school community know that our new library couches 
have arrived! The children are loving them, they are comfortable, colourful, wipeable and 
moveable. Thank you to all who helped in raising the funds necessary for this purchase and 
thank you to BFX furniture for supporting our school and providing us with free delivery. 
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Winter Lightning Prem

Last week our students travelled to Casey Stadium and Grices Recreation Reserve 
to represent our school in Newcombe, Soccer & Netball. The students had a 
tremendous day, our netballers brought home the victory and our newcombe and 
soccer players gave it their all on the field. It was fabulous to see everyone working 
as a team and striving for a common goal. A big thank you to the parents who 
attended the venue to support the children.



Winter Lightning Prem



Ren Update
Mrs Qualizza and 3Q have absolutely loved having our wellbeing dog Ren in our classroom 
the last couple of weeks. She is learning how to be calm in a classroom and was a very good 
girl who stayed in her crate as she got used to the sound of a busy classroom. Not only have 
we loved having a furry friend visiting our classroom, we have also enjoyed writing about Ren 
too! The children have been writing about Ren’s journey, they wrote about Ren’s breed, 
appearance, behaviour and achievements. Ren is developing close bonds with the students 
which will ultimately result in Ren being able to support the students emotionally, academically 
and socially.



Taikos Excursion

Year 5/6 Excursion- TAIKOZ Japanese Drumming session at Bunjil Place.

 On Friday 02 June 2023, the four year 5 and 6 classes accompanied by their teachers, Ms Shields and Mrs 
Sundramoorthy, travelled to Bunjil Place to attend the Taikoz Japanese Drumming session. The performance began at 
11:00am and lasted an hour.

 Taikoz, which combines the Japanese word for drum ‘taiko’ and ‘Oz’, has been performing for schools and the public 
all around Australia since 1997. The three performers, who had 40 years’ experience between them, really brought 
traditional Japanese drumming to life for our students and made the performance interactive by adding dancing and 
singing activities for the students to participate in. Students learnt some of the names of the different types of 
barrel-shaped drums which were played, such as the large nagadō-daiko played by two performers at once, as well as 
the smaller shime-daiko.

At the end of the session, students were invited to ask questions which the performers answered. Students were 
definitely impressed by the skill of the three drummers, as well as how strong they had to be to play the different sized 
drums the way they did.

After the performance, students had lunch before boarding buses to return to Cranbourne Park.

Congratulations to all the students for being such respectful representatives of our school from the moment they left 
their classrooms to the moment they returned to school. Well done year 5 and 6!



Reminders

7

Remember to read 
with your children 

everyday

Mark your Calendars! 
Friday June 23, 2023

Last Day of Term - 2:30pm dismissal
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Friday Lunch Orders
Are you thinking of having a lunch order on Friday?
There are some simple steps to placing an order:

1. Write your name and class on a lunch order bag or envelope (If order is in an envelope include and extra 20 cents for a lunch order bag)

2. Note down the items you would like to order along with the price per item.

3. Add the prices up and write down the total on the lunch bag or envelope.

4. Put the money in the bag/envelope or pay by Eftpos at the school office

5. Hand your lunch order in at the office when you arrive at school

If you cannot hand it in on Lunch Order day, please hand it in the day before.
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